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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 3 OCTOBER 2022 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Tom Conner (TC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr R Evans (RE) Chairman

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety (PK)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM)

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Mrs Viv Regler (VR)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

	


	Item
	Record
	

	
	RE welcomed all to the meeting. 


	

	76
	APOLOGIES None

	

	77
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None


	

	78
78.1

78.2

78.3

78.4

78.5

78.6

78.7
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
HP (Unitary Wiltshire Councillor) reported a resident’s complaint about the quality of the road at Fairwood. HP will make further enquiries about which parish the road lies in. 
HP reported a resident’s complaint about a drain in front of the Hungry Horse that is not sitting properly and therefore very noisy when vehicles drive over it. Clerk to report to WC Highways team. 

RE shared information from a recent Local Highways and Footpaths Improvement Group (LHFIG) meeting discussion about various matters: 

The proposed traffic calming at Woodmarsh. The Parish Council has pledged £9000 towards this project and are not in a position to increase their contribution at this time. 
A proposed relocation of the Southwick Road pedestrian crossing. The cost is £110,000. The Parish Council is not able to make a contribution at this time. The town council may be able to make a contribution but will be more favourable if the Parish Council can match fund.  The PC continues to ask the primary school for an up-to-date travel plan which would aid additional grant funding. Alternative is to not proceed with the relocation. 
Speed reduction measures from Phillips Way through Westbury Road. Councillors agreed that this whole area needs to be looked at further. The PC continues to endorse traffic calming from Phillips Way roundabout through Westbury Road. 

BC stated his concern about bus times not showing at bus shelters. Notice states that the system is being upgraded. HP to investigate.

Councillors reported faulty traffic lights – HP to report and NC to report on MyWilts. 

RE reported that at the last meeting of Trowbridge Area Board, the North Bradley Peace Memorial Trust requested £5000.00 for a project to create a parking area, as it was stated the Southwick Road is busy and not safe for parking. The PC has since donated towards the project.  The Board discussed approving a contribution to the funding subject to a contribution from the Parish Council of £1500.00. RE reminded Councillors that the Peace Memorial is a private organisation; the PC will support it as it always has and that it has made its own agreed donation to the trust towards this project. 
NC reported that the current SpeedWatch is now in its third week. 

	

	79
80
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 19:58
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5 September, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 

   
	

	81
81.1
81.2

81.3

81.4

81.5


	MATTERS RISING
· 65 Crack on Phillips Way bridge – awaiting response from WC structural engineer.

· 68.2  A36 Diversion: Response - Southwest National Highways suggest that the Parish Council contact Wiltshire Council with their concerns about the suitability of the C227 as part of a diversion route. Response received and circulated. Councillors unhappy with this route. Clerk to ask for a copy of the study and ask specifically if there was any consultation before the decision was made to use the C227 rather than the A361/363.Councillors agreed that the weight restriction on the A362 through Corsley should be relaxed. Reasoning nowhere near as compelling as route through North Bradley and Southwick. No development on the Corsley carriageway.   
· 68.3 Uneven surfaces on road to Ireland and Little Common Lane. WC Highways engineer advised that this is assessed as part of WC’s 5-year resurfacing schedule. 

· Vehicles using The Rank bridleway – TC will talk to resident who raised the matter. VR warned that other residents may wish to retain the bridleway as an emergency access/exit route. Clerk advised that there would be a thorough consultation before any action were taken.

· 68.4 Hawkeridge Road bus stop – A pole and flag have been erected. 

	

	82

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  None
Councillors requested Clerk to chase the Drynham Ward councillor about a joint meeting between NBPC, TTC and WC Planning Officer and Member regarding H2.2. 


	

	83

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 
Appeal – 16/00547/FUL Land at Drynham Lane – Appeal dismissed. FM reported that he had attended the first four days of the inquiry. He reminded the inspector that the land had been in North Bradley’s parish but due to CGR had become part of Trowbridge TC and the PC supported Trowbridge TTC’s remarks.

	

	84
84.1
84.2
84.3

84.4
	CORRESPONDENCE 
 Email 23 September – requesting an extension of the “Queens Green Canopy” to include an event at the Peace Memorial to mark an occasion. Trees have been planted already and further trees are on order. RW will respond to correspondent. 

E mail to website 23 September from chairman of the Friends of the Tin Church Brokerswood, asking for a key so they can post notices of events, services etc. Councillors resolved to agree to display notices on their notice board if they wish to post them or email them to the Clerk.
FM reminded councillors of the latest Community Governance Review (CGR) recently circulated by the Clerk. The new review does not directly involve North Bradley, but Westbury Town Council (WTC) is recommending that a section of Heywood Parish Council becomes part of WTC and that the remaining section becomes part of North Bradley PC.  Heywood PC has always been within the Westbury Community Area and never in the Trowbridge Community Area. WTC’s scheme would be a major departure from the existing local government position.  Clerk to enquire with WTC their views on any CGR that might affect North Bradley PC. Councillors discussed the last review and resolved to recommend that the H2.2 site be returned to North Bradley in the current review. LL and HP will draft a letter for Clerk to write to WC. 
BC reported concerns from resident at 5 Church Lane about flooding following the road resurface. Additional contingencies have been put in place by contractor. BC stated his concerns about the fact that the Wessex Water sewer is not large enough to take the road water. Councillors resolved to wait until winter and see how the new surface copes with rainwater. 

  
	

	85
	LITTER BINS
Individual quotes awaited from Idverde. When received, clerk to write to Brokerswood holiday park and fuel station/Greggs for sponsorship of new bins. Idverde advise that bin at Southwick Road can be relocated to a safer position and have fluorescent marking to make it clearer to lorries. 

	

	86
	TRAFFIC SURVEYS – PROPOSED BYPASS ROUTES

Two emails 16 September – WTC suggest that traffic is highest before or just after the main summer holiday period and due to current supply problems, propose delaying the surveys until summer 2023. Councillors agreed to delay until next year. Clerk to notify WTC. 


	

	87
87.1
87.2

87.3
87.4
87.5
	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Overhanging branches of willow tree at Willow View. Parish Steward has cut back branches on path. He needs to cut branches on road as they are obstructing vans from passing. 

The Old Village Pound sign, Clerk to chase Mirage. Parish Steward to erect.
Novuno 30mph sign needs replacing. Clerk to chase WC Highways.

LL informed Councillors that the Allotments Association AGM will be held on 13 October. 
Large tree near the pavement of 32 Churchlands is overhanging the pavement causing obstruction for pedestrians. Clerk has written a further request letter. 


	

	88

88.1

88.2
	FINANCE
The Clerk circulated the budget as at the end of September. 

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Payee
	Amount

	
	88.2.1
	K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses August
	£529.18

	
	88.2.2
	HMRC September
	£122.00

	
	88.2.3
	Gooding Accounts
	£30.00

	
	88.2.4
	Trowbridge Town Council SID 08.09.22-21-09-22
	£160.00

	
	88.2.5
	Acer Tree Surgeons Ltd – Cut back ash trees at allotments
	£450.00

	
	88.2.6
	Acer Tree Surgeons Ltd –   “    “ Allotments Account
	£450.00

	
	88.2.7
	Google Work Space subscription 04.09.22 – 30.09.22
	£2.07

	89
89.1

89.2


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
RE reminded councillors that he can attend the WALC AGM but cannot attend the 

Southwick and North Bradley scout group’s AGM. LL agreed to attend in his place.

LL updated the council about two recent initiatives: 
“Warm spaces” – further research needed but the parish council may not have a suitable building.  

Local Council Award Scheme  https://www.nalc.gov.uk/our-work/local-council-award-scheme  – there are different levels and if achieved, the council would be giving its residents confidence that it is delivering to a national professional standard. LL will make further enquiries.

	

	90
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 7 November 2022, 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21:00  

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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